Western Young Friends 

New Year’s Gathering
December 28, 2000 – January 2, 2001

Wellspring Renewal Center 8550 Rays Road, Philo CA 95466 (707) 895-3893

This is a gathering of Friends and friends of Friends that wish to celebrate the coming of the New Year in a safe and nurturing environment. If you have questions about the gathering please contact the registrar or one of the clerks or coordinators. Jan Turner (707) 677-0302, Paul Ruhlen (650) 473-6603. The cost is $110 and we ask that everyone to pay as early and as much of the total as they can to cover pre-gathering expenses such as food. Please do not let money be a factor, scholarships are available from your monthly meeting (contact them) and we also grant scholarships when the need arises. The deadline for registration is December 18th; if you cannot pre-register or miss the deadline, please call the registrar anyway so we can include you in the food count.

What to bring: Bring own sleeping bag, clothes and shoes for cold and wet weather, Echinacea and other immune support herbs to prevent sickness, copies of Rise Up Singing, musical instruments, art supplies, knitting supplies, journals and pens, toiletries and towels, and anything you feel will contribute to the community.

Workshops: Yoga, Living the Simplicity Testimony (Recovering from Affluenza), Dream Interpretation. Men’s and Women’s Groups, Service to the Community, Quaker Bikers for Peace (Motorcycles and the Quaker Way)…and others!              

Directions:

From the North- Highway 101 to Ukiah. Take the Booneville exit- Highway 253. 253 ends at Highway 128. At this point, when 253 ends, turn right on 128 and go 5-6 miles to Philo. Philo is very small. There is one gas station (Union 76). This is RAY’S ROAD. Turn left on this road (the gas station). Precede ½ mile-the road curves and there is a sign, and bear right. Rays Road ends at Wellspring.

From the South- Highway 101 to Cloverdale. Take Highway 128 West (Mendocino, Ft. Bragg, Booneville). Highway 128 West takes you to Philo. Follow above directions from the 76 station.

We the Western Young Friends New Year’s Gathering, seek to create a community of such love and spirit that takes away the occasion for using drugs and alcohol.

Our host facilities have policies of no alcohol or illegal drug use on their premises, and such use both violates their trust in our group, and exposes them and the gathering to potential liability.

We ask and encourage those who attend this gathering to come to be sober, and to not bring such substances with them. We expect Friends to not use recreation drugs or alcohol on the premises of gathering, and not to share them with others

Please detach this portion and enclose a check for $110 made payable to Western Young Friends New Year’s Gathering.

 To Sara Michener 1228 Arthur Eugene, OR 97402 (541) 686-9150

------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Name(s):___________________Address______________________Phone__________

Kid(s)?_________________Ages______. Need ride?____Have ride to offer?_____ 

Food allergies or special dietary needs________________________________________      

Need Scholarship (please ask your Monthly Meeting first)? How much?____ Registrar will discuss this with you.  

If you would like to contribute extra towards scholarships please do.
Enclosed__________
